
SOUTH DEVON & TORBAY TABLE TENNIS LEAGUE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
  Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 9th May 2019 at The Jolly Farmer, Newton Abbot
*Draft (May 12th 2019)*
                                              Chairman – George Breyley
1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Alan Maynard, Krzysztof Piwowar, Pat Darch, Marilyn Parton, Shaun Gibbs, Martin Dilkes, Colin Harrop, Sonja Ryland, Nigel Goodman, David Atkin, Ed Thompson
2  Minutes
 The AGM minutes of 10th May 2018 were accepted by members. 
3 Matters arising  
Sonja Ryland (Albany Florists) agreed to continue as the main sponsor for the SD&TTTL. Once again many thanks to Sonja.
4 Chairman and Secretary’s Report 2018/19
George Breyley delivered the following report:
As there is something of an overlap with the reports from David and me, we have decided to combine these again this year.

You will all be aware that last season we had 39 teams over five divisions, again up from the 2017/18 season. We had 195 registered players of whom there were 31 Under 18. Good also to note that we have 17 Female members registered.

Unfortunately, Dawlish Dodgers withdrew from the league in the New Year due to difficulties in regularly raising a team.

Given the number of registered players it is good to see the league continues to thrive. Particularly the number of junior players taking part which is testament to the dedication and hard work of coaches and volunteers, freely giving up their time to ensure the future of the sport, so many thanks for your continued efforts.

The standard and quality of players continues to improve and results show it was again a very competitive season in all divisions. More information from Tony later.

Sadly, we lost Brixham stalwart Geoff Beavington last year. Geoff was a tough and competitive opponent on the table but always friendly, witty and happy to chat after games and will also be remembered for his “it is what it is “ catchphrase. He will be sorely missed by his Brixham team mates and all who knew him and played against him.

A massive thank you to Tony for his organisation of both our annual Tournaments. As usual everything ran like clockwork. Despite a late change in date of the end of season Closed Tournament the entry this year was up on last season. We also decided to change the format this year and introduce a ‘Finals Night’ combined with presentation of trophies. The evening was a resounding success and very well attended. It produced some fantastically close games and some brilliant Table Tennis from all the competitors. Thanks to Tony, Sonja and Nick Halse for organising and setting up. Thanks also to everyone who generously donated prizes for the raffle, kindly organised by Andy Tyrrell and thanks to those who provided the cakes and refreshments which all helped to make the evening the success it was. With the proceeds from the raffle and refreshments we managed to cover the venue costs. Thanks also to Jackie and Sonja for their able assistance and to all those who helped to set up and clear away and last but not least, Dennis for another brilliant job in organising the trophies.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Committee for their hard work over the season, Maurece Travis for his very efficient handling of the accounts. David Davis has again done a brilliant job as Sectetary and has been a great help to me personally, making my job considerably easier. As has Tony Halse with all his hard work with the Tournaments as I have already mentioned and also his very efficient management of the results on TT365.

It is encouraging to see the larger clubs continuing to grow, develop and introduce more young people into table tennis, so thank you for your continued commitment to the future of the sport.

Congratulations to Jakub Piwowar for winning the  Boy’s U11 National School Individual Championship at Wolverhampton. Well done young man, A credit to his club, Torbay Academy and the League to have a national Champion in our midst.

I would like to thank all our sponsors, Tee Sports, Bribar Table Tennis, South Hams and Totnes Tyre Services, Mark the Spark, PSP Group, Tyrrell Sports and Brixham Table Tennis Club for taking advertising space in the handbook.

Finally, a massive thank you to Sonja Ryland and Albany Florists for being our main sponsor for last season and we look forward to continuing this association for many years to come.

5 Treasurer’s Report
Maurece Travis delivered the following report:
The purchase of trophies & engraving for the tournaments was high because it included the previous years account from the supplier and the one for this year.
The handbook production cost £270 but the advertising revenue is offset against it, hence the overall cost of £70.
The committee decided to purchase new scoring tables for the competitions at a cost of £719.88 most of which was funded from what was left from the ETTA grant.
The number of individual registrations was up and we are grateful for the continuing sponsorship by Albany Florists.
Both tournaments gave us profits.  The South Devon closed championship date had to be changed because of a mix up by the Leisure Centre however the booking fee was reduced to the half usual price of £120.  The finals night also produced a profit thanks to raffle and money from the refreshments.
Another grant of £950 was made by TT England ostensibly to fund coaching courses and £300 has been awarded to 3 players.
In all the finances are in good shape and I would be pleased to hand over the role of treasurer should we get a volunteer.
6 Match Results Secretary’s Report
Tony Halse delivered the following report:
With a recent record number of 195 registered players and 39 teams, we were able to run 5 divisions, with virtually every team playing in the division requested.  To ensure a sufficient number of League matches, it was agreed, by the committee, to play each other 3 times.  Unfortunately we lost the Dawlish Dodgers from Division 5, who withdrew early in the season due to illness and injury.  It proved to be an excellent, competitive season in all divisions with most of the title winners / relegated teams not known until the last full week of the season.  Again, some teams were too stretched, which resulted in 60 matches being postponed due to player and venue difficulties, a slight improvement on last season but still far too many.  All but 1 of the 378 League matches were played, with just the one match conceded.  There were 7 matches played without a full team.  Despite these minor issues, it was an excellent season of competitive table tennis.
Division 1 – Winners: Torbay Academy 1 137 points, Runners-Up: Newton Abbot Batmen 125 points.  Averages: 1st Kris Piwowar 97%, 2nd Jakub Piwowar 88%, 3rd Herbie Sage and Patrik Cincala 82%
Division 2 – Winners: Torbay Academy 2 158 points, Runners-Up: Newton Abbot Eagles 139 points.  Averages: 1st Warren Ngai 98%, 2nd Esme Suarez 93%, 3rd Jim McIvor 81%
Division 3 – Winners:  Torbay Academy 3 157 points, Runners-Up: Marldon Tykes 149 points.  Averages: 1st Ben Hoare 87%, 2nd Matt Cooper 85%, 3rd Bruce Freeman 79%
Division 4 – Winners: Hasbeens 166 points, Runners-Up: Torre Titans 144 points.  Averages: 1st Chris Harper 100%, 2nd Alan Tyrrell 94%, 3rd Mike Coxhead 90%
Division 5 – Winners: Torbay Academy 7 133 points, Runners-Up: Newton Abbot Ospreys 121 points.  Averages: 1st Kacper Piwowar 100%, 2nd Rob Ferguson 95%, 3rd Nick Turner 81%
The cup competitions were also competitive with teams from across the divisions competing in the semi-finals.  Unfortunately, we did have 3 matches conceded in the Cup competitions.  Virtually all matches were played on time with very few issues.  Due to the success of TTTA 1 we were a little behind, with the finals played a week late.
Challenge Cup Winners: Torbay Academy 1, Runners-Up: Newton Abbot Falcons
Dyment Doubles Winners: Torbay Academy 1, Runners-Up: Newton Abbot Hawks
Results are nearly all communicated electronically now, which enables the website to be updated promptly.  No fines this year for late scorecards, just the 1 League match and 3 Cup matches previously mentioned, where fines have been issued.
Entries were up for the Early Season Tournament, with 33 competitors battling out for the three titles.  The newer format, using positive instead of negative handicaps was again used and was generally received well.
Collins Cup Winner: Lauren Loosemore, Runner-Up: Nicholas Shipley
Excell Hard Bat Winner: Kevin Nicholls, Runner-Up: Daniel Webster-Hall
Doubles Winners: Andrew Conner & Lauren Loosemore, Runner-Up: George Breyley & Pete Sercombe & Louis Wilshere
Annual Closed Tournament had a record 52 league members entering and produced some excellent table tennis.  With the introduction of a finals night, 6 finals were held back to be played on the following Tuesday.  Kevin Nicholls won the Open Singles, the Men’s Doubles victors were Dennis & Shaun Gibbs, and Shaun Gibbs teamed up with Naomi Jackson to take the Mixed Doubles title.  The Ladies Singles winner was Naomi Jackson, the Ladies Doubles winner being Lauren Loosemore & Naomi Jackson.  Dennis Gibbs wrestled back his Veteran Singles title and also retained the Super Veterans shield.  Stuart Shipley was Division 2 champion, Ben Hoare won Division 3 and Bill Keywood Division 4.  Rob Ferguson took the Division 5 title.  Ben Hoare won the Junior Boys title and unfortunately due to the Devon championships being held on the same weekend there were not sufficient entries to hold Cadet Boys/Girls or U13 & U11 competitions.  The new finals and awards night proved to be very popular and well received with nearly 100 folk in attendance, and will hopefully become a regular event.
My thanks go to the club secretaries and team captains who put in  a great deal of effort to ensure games get played without any hitches.  Also my thanks to Kyle Tagg at the Mid Devon Advertiser, Teignmouth Gazette & Dawlish Post for the excellent coverage they have given to table tennis in the local papers throughout the season.
Many thanks to David Davies who has again done a brilliant job as Secretary and to George Breyley, Chairman, both of whom have helped me with issues throughout the season.  An excellent season with more players, more teams, and more matches played, yet with less issues, although, please, let’s all work towards fewer postponments.
As everyone I am sure is aware, there is a serious threat to our website, fixtures, results network as our governing body have decided to withdraw funding to TT365 who host the site.  As I am sure you will agree the website has been an excellent source of information and without it our enjoyment of the sport would be lessened.  I hope you will all support the committee in fighting for the retention of this site for the future.
7 Election of Officers and Committee
All were uncontested and unchanged, except that Dennis Gibbs has stepped down from the committee, including his roles as Welfare Officer and trophies organiser:
Chair: George Breyley (proposed by Geoff Read, seconded by Dennis Gibbs)
Treasurer: Maurece Travis (proposed by Dennis Gibbs seconded by Helen Glover)
General Secretary: David Davies (proposed by Helen Glover, seconded by Victor Bonfante)
Match Secretary: Tony Halse (proposed by Geoff Read, seconded by Doug Morgan)
Committee: Doug Morgan, Helen Glover, Nicholas Shipley, Stuart Shipley, Victor Bonfante, Jo Piwowar, Alan Maynard, Andy Tyrrell, Jim McIvor (proposed by Geoff Read, seconded by Steve Metcalfe)
Andy Tyrrell agree to take over the Welfare Officer role.  There is a vacancy on the committee to replace Dennis Gibbs.  There were no volunteers.
8 Honorarium Payments
It was proposed that honararium payments were unchanged: General Secretary £100, Match Result Secretary £80 and Treasurer £60.  This was passed.  It was noted that the secretaries had made no claims for expenses.
9 Handicap Cup Changes
The Handicap Cups have a new format on a trial basis, involving positive handicaps instead of negative ones, and counting total points.  This is a trial and so they need a rule change to be made permanent.  There was discussion of the new system.
Some comments/questions from the floor:
Good overall, but games should start at 0-0 and handicap added on afterwards instead of people having headstart.
Simpler, more games, handicaps need to be correct, cannot just use ranking list.

George Breyley responded that we needed to start with something, Tony Halse noted that if TT365 goes we will have no ranking list.
Look at the way the Plymouth League does it, 2 legs to 25, start at 0-0, we will know how long matches are going to take, some matches very short in the current system, would give more experience playing better players.

Tony Halse responded that matches weren’t normally short and playing 4 games to 11 was similar to playing 2 games to 25.
10 League Constitution Proposal
Tony Halse presented his proposed constitutional changes.  He noted that the rules currently lack important details such as who can vote at AGM’s.  In coming up with these changes he had looked at and copied/adapted from the constitutions of 3 other leagues.
After brief discussion, in which it was noted that it was very sensible and overdue, it was voted on.  Seconded by Brian Pengelly.  The vote was passed easily.
11 League Management System (TT365)
Introduced by George Breyley and Tony Halse, it was noted that emails had been circulated from both TTE and TT365 about TT365’s funding.  In summary, TT365 are asking for £7 per player (£4 for juniors) for continued use of their system.  There is a related proposal that will be made to the upcoming TTE AGM to reduce the Player Membership fee by £7 (£4 for juniors).  From our point of view the discussion and proposals are whether to agree to TT365’s fee and/or support the TTE motion to redure the Player Membership fee.  Regardless of how we vote however we will not know whether TT365 can continue or what the TTE fees will be until later in the summer.  As a result we may have to have an EGM to iron out the details in terms of our own rule.
Tony Halse noted that TT365 was a good system, made the Match Secretary’s job much easier and contained 6 years of league records.  We don’t know about the TTE system and whether it will be good enough.  David Davies noted that the readiness of TTE’s system for next year was doubtful, but for future years was certainly possible.
Some comments/questions from the floor:
Can we trial systems both side-by-side?

Yes but more work for administrators and would require continuing membership of TTE for players
Support for TT365 in other leagues?

Most leagues support but e.g. Plymouth don’t use it at all.
£7 per year is not a lot, it is 2 pints of beer

It was noted that some leagues have voted to keep the TTE and support TT365
What do we get for the TTE fee?

We get the insurance package.  Maurece Travis noted he cannot remember anyone making a claim on this insurance.  A statement from a former treasurer of TTE was read out that noted that the proposed £7 reduction in TTE fees would amount to 2-3% of TTE revenue.  It was also noted from people who have been involved with elite juniors that they don’t get much either from TTE so the fee reduction would not affect them.  In a recent international event England players had no coaches.
Why are TTE doing this?

Many thought that TTE had lost touch.  It was noted that since last years Sport England enforced constitutional changes some people involved at the top of TTE were not table tennis people.  This leads to people seeing only the financial picture and not the bigger picture.
Can we remove TTE membership requirement?

Play in our league will not be covered by TTE insurance (but can perhaps persue other options).  We would lose access to grants.  Coaches would not be affected as they don’t have to be members of our league to coach.  Players who wish to play in higher level tournaments can still join TTE and do so.  It was noted that in the past players have been banned from taking part in unafilliated table tennis.  The rule for that is still there but recent communications from TTE have suggested that it will not be enforced in that way.  It was also noted that we pay £365 to Devon County TTA and get little in return.
The options were voted on.  It was noted that the committee supports options 1 and 2.  Seconded by Andy Tyrrell.
Vote 1: Do members support the payment of TT365’s direct fess for continued use of the system next season.  Passed 16-0
Vote 2: Do members support the motion to reduce Table Tennis England player membership fees by £7.  Passed 16-1
Vote 3: Will members pay the 365 subscription (£7-Adults, £4-juniors) regardless of the TTE fee reduction.  Passed 14-1
12 Proposed Rule Changes
The following from Brixham TTC, to be added as new rule 31 with subsequent rules renumbered:
On match nights at venues that have curfew restrictions, every possible effort should be made to complete the match before the curfew is imposed.  However, should a match not be completed before a venue curfew is imposed, unplayed game points shall be allocated as follows:

1. For the scenario where the hosting team were not ready to begin at the scheduled start time, any games not completed will be awarded to the visiting team.

2. For the scenario where the visiting team were not ready to begin at the scheduled start time, any games not completed will be awarded to the home team.

3. For the scenario where both the hosting team and the visiting team were not ready to begin at the scheduled start time, any games not completed will be deemed null and void.
4. For the scenario where both the hosting team and the visiting team were ready to begin at the scheduled start time, any games not completed will be awarded to the visiting team.
Rationale:
Now that many venues have had time restrictions imposed on them, match evenings can become uneasy affairs when games take longer than the average, matches are late to start, knock-ups required and breaks between legs extended. Although in many cases we have tried to keep the matches flowing by playing an early doubles leg or to play matches simultaneously on two tables where possible, it is sometimes inevitable that matches can still be unfinished before venue curfews are imposed.
We would like therefore, to have some clear direction as to where points should be allocated should games be unplayed.
We would propose that this new rule, if approved, should be a Rule 31 with others renumbered subsequently. May we also suggest that the start time for matches, if they are anything other than the scheduled start time (or before), is stated on the match card along with the reason.
Comments/questions from the floor:
How many matches did this affect?

About 4.
Currently all the onus is on the home teams, no pressure on away teams, games are spoilt for home team.  Away teams arrive late, expecting knock-up.
Can teams arrive at 6:45pm to Brixham?

Yes, hall can be open at 6:30pm if notified.
Communication may need clarify as rule unclear as to whether 7:00pm refers to start time or arrival time

More communication (email, handbook) can be produced on this.
There is no rule that says away teams get points for unfinished matches

Brixham should notify committee when matches are unfinished and away team is late.  Also teams should put arrival times on scorecards
Seconded by David Davies.  The change was rejected by 7 votes to 6.
13 AOB
There was a presentation of trophies that were not able to be presented on finals night either because the recipients were not available or because the event hadn’t concluced by then.
Challenge Cup Winners: Torbay Academy 1, Runners-Up: Newton Abbot Falcons
Dyment Doubles Cup Winners: Torbay Academy 1, Runners-Up: Newton Abbot Hawks
Amy Parker Cup Winner: Huw Darch
George Breyley closed the meeting.

